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Los Alamos to “Celebrate” First Certified Plutonium Trigger
For Nuclear Weapons

Santa Fe, NM - The Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) has invited Members of Congress to “celebrate” on July 
2 its production of its first certified plutonium trigger (AKA “pit” or “primary”) for the W88, a sub-launched nuclear 
weapon more than 200 times more powerful than the plutonium pit that destroyed Nagasaki. As the invitation notes, this 
will be the first plutonium pit produced by the U.S. certified for deployment to the nuclear stockpile since 1989. That 
is when an FBI raid investigating environmental crimes shut down the Rocky Flats pit production plant near Denver. 

Since then, LANL has struggled to establish so-called interim plutonium pit production, which it is currently 
seeking to expand to 50 pits per year. In the recent past the nuclear weapons complex as a whole has proposed a 
new super bomb plant capable of producing up to 450 pits per year.

According to Department of Energy (DOE) annual budgets, LANL was required to produce its first certified 
plutonium pit in 2001, by which time the DOE’s pit manufacturing and certification “campaign” had been 
funded around 513 million dollars since 1998. Now, six years later, LANL has finally produced its first certified 
pit, with total cumulative campaign and facilities costs of around $2.2 billion.

Just yesterday, the House Appropriations Committee passed a bill that cuts funding for the plutonium pit production 
campaign by 48% in fiscal year 2008. This is in large part due to a November 2006 study that concluded that plutonium 
pits have reliable lifetimes of at least 85 years. Additionally, expanded pit production is primarily geared toward 
producing new-design pits for new nuclear weapons under the so-called Reliable Replacement Warhead (RRW) 
Program. The House Appropriations Committee completely cut funding for RRW in FY08, and redirected 10% of 
DOE’s $6.5 billion nuclear weapons budget to energy independence, including renewables, and nonproliferation 
efforts. Meanwhile, Senator Domenici has pledged to restore funding for RRW and pit production in the Senate.

Jay Coghlan, Nuclear Watch Director, commented, “Los Alamos can go ahead and celebrate its first certified 
plutonium pit five years late and a billion dollars over budget. But it just goes to show how far behind the times the 
Lab really is. Even senior ex-officials like Henry Kissinger are now calling for a world free of nuclear weapons. 
I predict that New Mexicans and the American public will be eager to join the Lab in celebration when it finally 
changes it mission. Los Alamos should prioritize real national security threats like global climate change and the 
proliferation of nuclear weapons, instead of encouraging proliferation through new nuclear weapons production.”

# # #

See second page for Los Alamos invitation to “celebrate” nuclear weapons production.
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